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Dear Tina, 
 
Thanks for your letter dated 13 May 2021 in relation to the Inquiry into the coronial jurisdiction 
in New South Wales. 
 
I have provided our organisation chart, flow chart of the coronial process and our annual report. 
 
Other information I can provide is below. 
 
Currently 3FTE Constable Police Officers who are working within the Coronial Division with 2 
FTE Sgt’s. 
 
We are currently divided into the North and South of the state, with the associates as follow. 
3 FTE constables working out of Hobart with 1 Sgt 
1 FTE constable working out of Launceston with 1 Sgt (that position is currently centralised to 
Hobart) 
 
All of the police are paid by their department and not the Department of Justice. 
 
In Department of Justice side we have as the org chart states, 1 Manager, 1 Team Leader and 3 
Court Clerks. 
 
We are currently in the process of centralising all associates to work in the Hobart office. 
 
We have 3 Coroners, we fund 1 full-time Counsel Assist but they are not located in house, but 
with the DPP and we request counsel to be appointed when needed, or independent counsel if 
they have a conflict or lack of expertise in the matter. 
 
Current wait time for a post mortem report to be finalised and presented to the Coroner is 3-4 
months usually, longer if tox has been requested. 
 
File reviews are only done by the Constables and Sgt’s as outlined above.  However this role is 
typically one which would sit with the Sgt’s only. 
 
Our average timeframe from a decision to list an inquest to actually conducting an inquest in 
court, is dependent on the complexity of the matter, relatively straight forward matters could be 
listed around 6-12 months, more complex 12 months and above.  Our numbers for inquest were 
down last year due to COVID – have given you the extract from our Annual report 2019-2020, 
attached. 
 
Whilst we don’t have any services or support services located on site we have a range of different 
services we can refer to; which contained with our a Guide for Family and Friends and the link is 
here 
https://www.magistratescourt.tas.gov.au/about_us/coroners/coronial_practice_handbook/a_g
uide_for_family_and_friends 
 
If anything has been omitted or you wish for further information to be provided please let me 
know. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Jane Mcleod | Manager (South) 
Magistrates Court of Tasmania 
Hobart Registry 








